

SOUTH TRUMPINGTON PARISH MEETING

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Meeting held in The Exercise Room at Trumpington Meadows Primary School on Thursday 16th January 2020 at 7.30 pm

Present: Philip Allen (Chairman) plus 5 electors.

In attendance: Sophie Moeng and Mike Smith (Network Rail) and B Stoehr (Clerk).

Apologies received from U Cordan

1. Approval of the Minutes of the Last Meeting

The Minutes were signed as a true record. Prop P Allen, 2nd C Allen, All in Favour

2. Proposals for a New Station at Cambridge South

Sophie Moeng and Mike Smith of Network Rail presented the proposals and options for the station at Cambridge South; they left the meeting at 8.05pm.

RESOLVED to respond to the consultation with the following comments:

- The Parish Meeting Prefer the Northern option due to the possibility of integration with the Guided Busway.
- Integration with existing and future public transport networks is desirable.
- There should be more in depth talks with existing public transport proposals (e.g. Cambridge Metro, East-West Rail and M11 J11 Park and Ride).
- There are concerns that the roads around the station will become very busy with pickup/drop-offs and people parking in side roads nearby.
- Preference for no closures/limiting of cycleways/Guided Busway.
- The Station should not only be for the benefit of AstraZeneca only. It should be of benefit for local people too.
- A capacity forecast is not available and should be provided.

3. Information Items

3.1 Report from District Councillor

The District Councillors report was taken as read. It was clarified that the free tree scheme only applies to parish land.

3.2 Report from County Councillor

No report received.

3.3 Update from Trumpington Residents Association (TRA)

No report received.

3.4 Update on Trumpington Meadows Management Meeting

There was nothing to report.

4. Barratt Homes Development

It was noted that the 2nd access road is likely to be a couple of years from completion. The GCP Board meeting next month would be discussing the Cambourne to Cambridge Busway.

It was agreed to ask the TMMM representative to raise the road naming issues at the next TMMM meeting to find out what can be done. The road adoption timescales would be helpful.

5. M11 Noise Attenuation/Bunding

The response from the Highways Agency was noted. Options for improving the road noise could be investigated as part of future planning proposals.

6. Defibrillator

It was noted that there has been no response from the school about installing the defibrillator. It was agreed to approach Sainsbury's to see if it could be installed on the outside of the shop at the Local Centre. Prop P Allen, 2nd C Allen, All in Favour

7. Youth Bus Update, Review and Approval of Continuation of Service

The report from the Connections Bus Project was noted.
RESOLVED to continue with the service until further notice. Prop P Allen, 2nd C Allen, All in Favour

8. Anti-Social Behaviour and Alcohol Licence at Salisbury's

The procedure for licensing complaints from SCDC was noted. The electors present knew of no specific incidents and it was agreed that if any residents have concerns they can be raised by the residents with SCDC if required.

9. Operation London Bridge

The background to Operation London Bridge was explained. It was agreed that flowers could be laid at the local centre near the new artwork. A book of condolence would be bought and made available at the School, subject to permission.

10. Finance**10.1 Receipt of the finance report and payment of bills**

The Payments as listed were approved. Prop P Allen, 2nd C Allen. All in favour

Trumpington Federation	Room Hire	£63.00
Connections Bus Project	Youth Bus	£2090.00
LGS Services	Admin Support	£670.02
PKF Littlejohn LLP	Audit	£240.00

7.2 Review the budget to date

The Budget was reviewed. It was agreed to earmark the outstanding projects if they are not completed by the year end.

7.3 To consider the budget for FY2021 and setting of the Precept

The baseline budget was amended to include £1000 for the Christmas event. It was agreed to hold the precept at £19923.06, the same as FY2020 and that this would be a per 'band D' reduction of approximately £15.

11. Planning – Applications received since the last meeting

No applications to consider.

12. Date of and Items for Next Meeting

The next meeting will take place on the 23th April 2020 at 7.30pm.

13. Closure of meeting

The meeting was closed at 8.58pm

Signed (Chairman): Date: